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Madison Heiser

From: Fred Curvelo 
Sent: Monday, March 8, 2021 7:06 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Proposed Development of 1628 Edgeware Rd.

City of Victoria, Council 
Re: Proposed Development of 1628 Edgeware Rd. 

My name is Fred Curvelo and the owner of the adjacent property at 1624 Edgeware to the west. I am against this 
development. What is proposed will affect the whole neighbourhood of single family homes, most being post war low 
rancher style. The building that is planned for this property is totally out of sync for this well established neighbourhood. 
In fact right from the start I had mentioned and suggested to the Developer why doesn’t the owner leave the existing 
house as is, sell it and use the proceeds towards a more suitable location for it’s purpose, and that would be for an 
example the vacant lot on Hillside where KFC used to stand. 
 
Having said this, I have some concerns in the proposed building design, and to retain the existing mature shrub hedging 
and to add to it all around the perimter of the same species and height, also to retain enough of the existing driveway 
for 1 vehicle since there is already access from the street. 
 
Fred Curvelo 
1624 Edgeware Rd. 
Owner,  
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Madison Heiser

From: Victoria Mayor and Council
Sent: Tuesday, March 9, 2021 8:29 AM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Fw: project proposal

 
 

From: Savannah B  
Sent: March 8, 2021 4:28 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject:  project proposal  
  
Dear City of Victoria Mayor and Council,   
 

 With this 
day in mind I write to you to submit my support regarding the March 11, 2021 public hearing for 1628 Edgeware Road 
rezoning application by Aryze Development Ltd,  
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
This two story, modern family styled, building would be an aesthetic addition to the Hillside neighbourhood,  

 
 

  
 
In line with the Camosun College Student Society (CCSS) and Greater Victoria Acting Together (GVAT), I support this 
rezoning application and urge the City of Victoria to do the same  

  
 
Thank you for your time, a  

  
 
 
Regards,  
 
Savannah Barratt (she/ her/ hers)  
Director of Sustainability, Camosun College Student Society  
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Madison Heiser

From: Victoria Mayor and Council
Sent: Tuesday, March 9, 2021 1:21 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Fw: Rezoning Application No. 00726 for G.1 1628 Edgeware Road.

 

From:  
Sent: March 9, 2021 12:12 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Rezoning Application No. 00726 for G.1 1628 Edgeware Road.  
  
Your Worship, Mayor Helps and Members of Victoria City Council: 
I support the Rezoning Application (No. 00726) for 1628 Edgeware Road. 
Calvin Jones 
1573 Earle Place 
Victoria, BC 
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• ​The building of an expanded foundation of 1628 Edgeware Rd. would harm the 
existing foundations of houses on the two sides and lead to safety hazards to those 
families living in the affected houses.  

• ​In addition, the privacy of the families living in the houses beside 1628 Edgeware 
Rd. would be at risk of harm as well.  

4. Regarding the statements above 1, 2, and 3, as the owner of the house (1632 Edgeware 
Rd.)  beside the rezoning land, I strongly believe that the rezoning of 1628 Edgeware 
Rd. will significantly decrease my property value in the market as well as other 
properties’ value in the neighbourhood.  

5. Referring back to the published plan of development, the rezoning of 1628 Edgeware Rd. 
reduces  the required vehicle parking “from 6 stalls to 1 stall”.  As from the developer 
(Aryze), the rezoning of the land is aimed to a  

 which potentially means the highest number of vehicles at this address would be 7 
during a specific time.  The plan of development is reducing parking stalls from 6 to 1, so 
the additional 6 vehicles would have to be long-timed parked in the public parking spaces 
around the neighbourhood, which unreasonably consumes the public resources as well as 
hinders other residents from accessing enough public parking stalls.  

In conclusion, it is inappropriate to  
in a high-density community. I strongly disagree with this 

unreasonable application of rezoning the land beside my house, and request a disapproval 
with this application which brings negative effects to my community.  

Yours sincerely,  
 
Donny Deng  

Owner of property  
1632 Edgeware Road  
Victoria, BC V8T 2J8 
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Madison Heiser

From: Victoria Mayor and Council
Sent: Tuesday, March 9, 2021 3:46 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject:

 

From: Heather MacAndrew  
Sent: March 9, 2021 3:39 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject:   
  
Dear Mayor Lisa Helps and Victoria City Councillors, 
  
I am a resident of Victoria (Oak Bay) and am writing to ask you to please approve the re-zoning application  
submitted to you by Aryze Developments  project 
(1628 Edgeware Road)  
at your Council Meeting on March 11, 2021.  I feel it is a much needed project and I also believe that the 
Aryze's 
intentions are good. 
 
I realize I am late with this letter but I hope you will add it to your file regarding this project.   
 
Thank you, 
Heather MacAndrew 
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March 9, 2021 
 
To:  City of Victoria Mayor and Council  
     
Subject:  Public Hearing 1628 Edgeware Road:  Rezoning Application and Development Permit with 
Variances Application  
 
We live 3 doors west of the property on Edgeware Road.  For context, our neighbourhood is relatively quiet, 
and incudes several seniors that can successfully age in place, as well as families, several with children that 
can safely access school, work, and nearby services.  
 
Over the past year it has been very difficult to have our concerns with this proposal acknowledged or 
addressed.  The neighbourhood has made significant efforts to work with the applicant to ensure there would 
be a minimum operational framework for the sustainable and safe operation of the facility for the life of the 
operation.  The City has proposed to enter into an agreement with the Owner/ Operator with some of those use 
restrictions and minimum standards of security and staffing. However, the fact that the proposed agreement 
can be changed, at any time, without consultation with the neighbours of the property, is very concerning.  The 
restrictions need to be included in the bylaw language for them to have any value. 
 
This project is not temporary emergency housing.  It is a permanent change to the use of the property.  As 
such, the residents of this neighbourhood have a vested interest in – not just the near term – but also the long-
term use, operations, safety, and sustainability of the facility. 

A. Zoning Regulation Bylaw, Amendment bylaw (No. 21-027) 
  
We oppose the zoning regulation.  
 
The following minimum conditions should be included in the bylaw, so these basic criteria are maintained into 
the future. Changes would require public consultation. 
 
1. The zoning as a Rest Home – Class B is permitted only if 

a. the building and property are held and occupied by a not for profit organization 
b. If the property is transferred to an individual or for-profit entity, the zoning reverts back its 

original R1-B Zone, single family  
 
Significant fast tracking and concessions have occurred in the rezoning decision process based on it being 
owned and operated by a not for profit organization. The favourable terms of this bylaw and the development 
permit concessions, including: 

• relaxed parking requirements, 

• permitting a large massed intuitional structure, rather than a residential structure with 
appropriate design features 

• permitting the occupancy of multiple unrelated individuals,  
 would not likely be granted to an individual or person applying for rezoning to run a business.  
 
To prevent inequity, and opportunity for gain in the rezoning process, the zoning should be required to revert 
back to single family residential upon transfer of the property to an individual or for-profit entity. 

 
If this criterion is only in a letter of agreement between the current owner and the City, the restriction would be 
lost on transfer of title. 
 
2. The following are not permitted uses:   

a.  Neither the Lands nor the Building is to be used for the purpose of community events or 
public gatherings. (for the record this is understood by all parties to also preclude drop-in or 
distribution services to non-residents of the facility) 
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3. The Operator must register or be licensed in accordance with the Community Care and Assisted 

Living Act (CCAL) 
 
In the interest of the ongoing success and safety of residents in the facility, appropriate licencing, in 
compliance with Provincial Legislation, will provide accountability for the standard of care practices of the 
facility.  
 
What would be appropriate in an agreement between the City and the Owner is the requirement to have 
tenancy agreements between the Owner and each resident on expectations and standards of conduct. 
 

B. Development Permit Application – varying the zoning regulation 
 
We oppose the variances proposed in the development permit.  
 
1. Vehicle Parking 
The relaxation of parking stall requirements at this property would result in a shortage of parking for residents 
on the street.  While it is assumed that the residents of the facility would never own a car, there could be 
significant ongoing parking needs associated with a higher density facility including visitors, guests, food drop 
offs, deliveries and staff.  There is generally enough parking on the street in front of each house to 
accommodate a maximum of 2 vehicles at any one time.   As you can see in the photos below, there is not 
much extra parking available on the street.  These were taken on Saturday afternoon - the blue arrow, and the 
blue “its your neighbourhood” rezoning sign designate the property at 1628 Edgeware Road. Note that the 
driveway in the photo on the right will be removed in the proposed development. 
 

   
  
2. Setbacks 
The request for setback variances in the proposal is a direct result of the applicant trying to squeeze a facility 
with more living space than can fit on a small city lot. The applicant’s plan for 3 full storeys of living space, 
recreation, commercial kitchen, and storage (and accessory buildings) for 7 unrelated adults is completely 
oversubscribing a lot that is actually suitable for a single-family residence. Clearly, the property is inadequate 
for the size of the facility.   
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The applicant has repeatedly rejected feedback from the community and the City’s Design Panel Committee 
on the design of the facility.   Their response has been that they are limited in design because of height 
restrictions.  However, more to the point, the applicant must institute a warehouse styled design to 
accommodate an oversized structure that does not fit on the property.  Again, the property is inadequate for 
the size of the facility.  
 
As we have suggested before, if they are unable to scale the design, perhaps the society would benefit by 
selling the property and securing a lot with enough space to serve their needs.  
 
You have heard from various neighbours in previous letters that the design of the facility is not consistent with 
the character and architecture of even recent builds and renovations. This proposal has been designed in 
isolation and squeezed on to this site, consuming as much of the lot as it possible can, with no integration with, 
or consideration of, the community.   
 
As a reminder, here are a few recent photos of a complex designed and built by this same team (Aryze/ D'Arcy 
Jones) on Shelbourne Street, near Pearl Street.  The design is very similar to that of the proposed facility at 
1628 Edgeware.   
 
        side view (hidden windows)                                     front view 

            
  
      
 
We do not support either the rezoning or variance applications.  
  
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jennifer and Greg Snead 
1612 Edgeware Road 
 





203 – 9730 Second Street 
Sidney, BC, V8L 3C4 
March 10, 2021 

 
 
Mayor & Council 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC, V8W 1P6         
 
 
Dear Mayor and Council: 
 
 

Re:  1628 Edgeware Road 
 
I write in support of the   Zone Change application at 1628 Edgeware Road in the 
Oaklands Neighbourhood. 
 
Our family has supported   on Caledonia Street for many years   

.  We are so pleased that the same service   
 

 
While we do not live in the Oaklands neighbourhood, we are familiar with it.  It is our opinion that the 
location – close to bus routes and a variety of services – is very convenient  .  
It is also our opinion that the nature of the services provided; the profile of the proposed residents; and 
the small number of residents; will not result in any disruption to the neighbours nor negatively affect 
the nature of this neighbourhood. 
 
Thank you for considering approval of this application. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jan L. Kernaghan 
 
 



















March 1, 2021 
 
 
Mayor and Council  
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC   V8W 1P6 
 
 
RE:  - RE-ZONING APPLICATION FOR 1628 EDGEWARE ROAD 
 PUBLIC HEARING MARCH 11, 2021 
 
 
Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
I am writing in support of the  application for re-zoning at the above address.  
 
I am a life-long Victoria citizen – a Victoria homeowner and downtown property and business 
owner.  I am also a parishioner of St. Patrick’s Parish, which is a member association of Greater 
Victoria Acting Together (GVAT).  St. Patrick’s Parish has a long-standing relationship with 

 which has provided physical, emotional, and spiritual healing for its residents 
for almost thirty years.  My husband and I have also personally been supporters  

for many years and are grateful for the valuable work they do to respectfully support 
people with healing and hope.  They have quietly produced thousands of heartwarming stories 
of people’s success to climb out of poverty and hopelessness and move to happy healthy 
independent lives.  
 
Many ave expressed the urgent need for a safe, supportive place where they can heal 
from past trauma and develop skills to lead a more meaningful life.  Other non-profit 
organizations have also seen the advantages  which has operated its 
house with competency, compassion and integrity over many years.   
 
I urge you in the strongest way to please approve this re-zoning application  

 will be built without further delay. 
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration. 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Theresa Smith 
1225 Chapman Street 
Victoria, BC   V8V 2T7 











March 2nd 2021 mayora ndcou ncil@victoria .ca

Mayor and Council

City of Victoria

I Centennial Square

Victoria BC V8W IP6

Dear Mayor and Council

As a long-time.supporter , lam very hopefulthat you willapprove
the application for a zone change at 1628 Edgeware Road, Victoria.

The  has be influentialin the lives   
 over that past 30 years.  is supported by dedicated

volunteers and localbusinesses. It has been a welcoming refuge  
who have indicated that what they need is a non-judgementallistener

and practicalsupport in order to help them return to a healthy lifestyle

Now it's the time  in need in this community to have a refuge of their
own, where they can find support in this temporary residence. Finding aff ordable
housing for them is well- nigh impossible and work that pays a living wage cannot
easily be found. These need a place where they can feelsecure while trying
to get on their feet, as this sense of security is vitalfor their well-being

A home with space for seven people means that  
 to

help them through uncertain times.

I respectfully ask that you give serious consideration to this request for re-zoning
and approve this application.

Sincerely

V LCa..
Frances White

#36=4300 Stoneywood Lane Victoria BC V8X 5A5







 
 
 
 
From: Quinn Cunningham, External Executive, Amanda 

Garner, Women’s Director 
 
To: Mayor Helps and Victoria City Council 

 
cc: Sister Joyce Harris, 

 
 
Dear Mayor Helps and Council: 

 
Re: March 11, 2021 public hearing for 1628 Edgeware Road 

 
We are writing to support the rezoning application for 1628 Edgeware Road, Victoria by Aryze Development. I feel that 
this is an appropriate location for a supportive housing project t  The building is being planned as a 2-
story structure that will fit responsibly into the neighbourhood, and resemble a modern large family home. There is ready 
access to services in the area Including Oaklands Community Centre, Cedar Hill Community Centre, the Hillside Mall 
and with Camosun College Lansdowne nearby for services, employment and recreation, as well as available public 
transit. 
 
We understand and Aryze Developers have met with interested neighbours and that 

 has formed a “neighbourhood covenant agreement” with them. As a result, the  has 
agreed to manage this property exclusively as a residential program and will not be offering services to the broader 
community at this location. We also note that other rezoning applications are occurring in the area and larger buildings 
are being built close by, including the new 2-story structure on the abutting property.  
 
As students, we feel the urgent need for improved housing options in our community, and firmly assert that these options 
must include all community members. Housing solutions must also recognize the specific risks faced  
experiencing poverty. There is a critical need for supportive housing and programming living in poverty who 
want to live more meaningful lives and develop skills to cope with trauma, prior addictions and other issues. It is 
extremely difficult for anyone to address these kinds of changes for themselves without first feeling safe. We are also 
members of Greater Victoria Acting Together (GVAT) and we have endorsed the goal articulated by Canada Mortgage 
and Housing Corporation that “By 2030, everyone in Canada has a home that they can afford and meets their needs.”1 
 
We believe that this is a very beneficial development for the City of Victoria and addresses critical needs in the 
community as well as providing much needed housing units. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Quinn Cunningham, Amanda Garner, 
External Executive, Camosun College Student Society Women’s Director, Camosun College Student Society 

 
1 CMHC defines a home that people can afford and that meets their needs as (a) costing less than 30% of a household’s pre-tax income, (b) being in an adequate state of 
repair, and (c) having a suitable number of rooms for the people living there. CMHC provides specific details on these three criteria here. 

 
S t a n d i  n g u p f o r s t u d e n t r i  g h t s s i n c e 1 9 9 0  

CASA | ACAE 
Canadian Alliance of Student Associations 
Alliance canadienne des associations étudiantes 

 Web: camosunstudent.org  
E-mail: ccss@camosun.bc.ca  

3100 Foul Bay Rd. Victoria B.C. V8P 5J2 tel: 250-370 -3590   fax:  250-370-3693  
4461 Interurban Rd. tel: 250-370 -3868   fax:  250-370-3830  

Lansdowne:   
Interurban:   

a 







 

March 1, 2021 

Mayor and Council 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC V8W 1P6 

Dear Mayor Lisa Helps and City of Victoria Councillors,  

Letter of Support  
 

It is with excitement that I am writing this letter on behalf of the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul of Vancouver 
Island in support of the rezoning application submitted to you by Arize Developments  

 located at 1628 Edgeware Road, Victoria, BC.   

 has an excellent reputation and has been successfully providing housing and 
support  in our community since 1991. Now, with the generous support of a Victoria donor and further 
support from the community, there is the opportunity   Saint Vincent de Paul has 
worked closely with  for many years and I am confident that they have the capacity and knowledge to 
successfully operate  

is witness to the need for various options of temporary housing with supports  to 
rebuild their lives. This home would help  Victoria living in poverty suffering from all the barriers and 
consequences of their life experiences a place to heal within a safe and supportive community.  

 would also be providing supportive programming  to improve their lives and meet their 
goals.   

The caring and compassionate work and commitment that  has provided to 
Greater Victoria  has, and is, a gift to the community. Having a second location 

 would help address the lack of support and housing living in poverty.  

We would not hesitate to offer our support to this project and look forward to approval of the application at 
the March 11th, 2021 Council meeting.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate contacting me at 250-
818-6250 or by email at ahudson@svdpvictoria.com.   

Sincerely, 

Angela Hudson CIHCM 
Executive Director 
 

Sincerely,

Angela Hudson CIHCM



     

Continuing the Legacy 
 

 
 

   
 
 

February 27, 2021 
 
Dear Mayor Lisa Helps and Victoria City Councillors, 
 
We are writing this letter to ask you to please approve the re-zoning application 
submitted to you by Arize Developments for  

 project (1628 Edgeware Road) at your Council Meeting on 
March 11, 2021. 
 
The Sisters of St. Ann have supported  since it 
opened in 1991 both by volunteering their services  by 
financial donations.  And now we are very excited to support the Society’s efforts 
to finally be able to open a  following a similar model. 
 
As you know there are many  in Victoria who are living in poverty and 
suffering from all the various consequences of it who need a temporary home 
where they can feel safe and receive help to change and rebuild their lives.  Now 
we are in a position to pursue building a residential home for  and 
provide programs that will assist them to receive compassion and care and 
acquire the skills necessary to live more meaningful lives away from poverty and 
the streets. 
 
With this plan in mind we ask you to please grant this application for re-zoning so 
that  can help make a positive difference to the 
housing crisis in Victoria and more importantly to the lives  who 
desperately need this home. 
 
Thank you for all you are doing to address “homes with support” for those in 
need in Victoria. 
 
Peace and gratitude, 

   
Sister Joyce Harris, ssa Sister Judi Morin, ssa  Sister Marie Zarowny, ssa 
Canonical Co-Leader  Canonical Co-Leader  President and Board Chair 

 

Suite 417 – 645 Fort Street 
Victoria, BC   V8W 1G2 

 
Tel 250-592-3133 
Fax 250-592-0234 





 

North Park Neighbourhood Association support for Project in Oaklands
Attention: Mayor and Council
Date: March 5, 2021

Dear Mayor and Council,

The North Park Neighbourhood Association would like to indicate its support of
proposal to replicate its rest home model in the Oaklands neighbourhood.   is a
valued member of the North Park community and we have no hesitation in recommending that
they expand their services into other neighbourhoods.

  has been operating in North Park since 1991 and has seamlessly integrated into
the community in that time. The organization and its residents have been respectful neighbours,
which is achieved in part through the rigorous selection process for residents. This has also led to a
high level of success for residents themselves. The NPNA has not received any complaints or
negative feedback from neighbouring residents on  operations, and have
frequently heard  used as an example by local residents of a  successful model for
addressing housing and addiction.

Despite having a Rest Home designation, essentially functions like any other home
in the neighbourhood. The landscaping and physical property is kept tidy and welcoming and fits
the character of our neighbourhood well. The plans for the property on Edgeware submitted to
the City appear to be carefully considered and mimic the single-family character of neighbouring
properties. In addition, we understand that the Oaklands location would not offer the drop-in
services provided at the North Park location, leaving this property to function no differently than
any other house on this street.

We see no significant challenges or drawbacks to having  in the North Park
neighbourhood, and fully support their proposal to operate a similar model f  in
Oaklands.

Thank you for your time,

North Park Neighbourhood Association Board
Sarah Murray, Executive Director, NPNA
Eleni Gibson, Land Use Planning Advisor, NPNA

North Park Neighbourhood Association
Box 661, 185-911 Yates Street
Victoria, BC
V8V 4Y9
www.npna.ca



March 5, 2021 

 

Dear Mayor Helps and Council: 

 

I am writing on behalf of UNITE HERE! Local 40 in support of the rezoning application for 1628 Edgeware 
Road, Victoria by Aryze Development.  This is an appropriate location for a supportive housing project to 

up to   The building is being planned as a 2-story structure that will fit responsibly into the 
neighbourhood, and resemble a modern large family home. There is ready access to services in the area 
Including Oaklands Community Centre, Cedar Hill Community Centre and the Hillside Mall nearby for 

services, employment and recreation, as well as available public transit.  

I also note that other rezoning applications are occurring in the area and larger buildings are being built 

close by, including the new 2-story structure on the abutting property. 

There is a critical need for supportive housing and programming for  living in poverty who want 
to change, to live more meaningful lives and develop skills to cope with trauma, prior addictions and 

other issues. 

I understand that  and Aryze Developers have met with interested 
neighbours and that the  has formed a “neighbor covenant agreement” with them. As a 
result, they have agreed to manage the property only as a residential program for the residents, and will 

not be offering services to the broader community at this location. 

UNITE HERE! Local 40 is a member of Greater Victoria Acting Together (GVAT) and we feel the urgent 
need for improved housing options in our community.  We have endorsed the goal articulated by 
Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation that “By 2030, everyone in Canada has a home that they can 

afford and that meets their needs."1  

 

Thank you for taking my submission into account in your deliberations. 

 

Irmak Bahar 

Community Organizer 
UNITE HERE! Local 40 

 

1 CMHC defines a home that people can afford and that meets their needs as (a) costing less than 30% of a 

household’s pre-tax income, (b) being in an adequate state of repair, and (c) having a suitable number of rooms for 
the people living there. CMHC provides specific details on these three criteria here. 
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